
HCS HB 1631 -- AIR CONSERVATION COMMISSION

SPONSOR: Richardson

COMMITTEE ACTION: Voted "Do Pass" by the Committee on General Laws
by a vote of 11 to 0.

This bill requires the Air Conservation Commission to develop
emission standards through a unit-by-unit analysis of each existing
source of carbon dioxide within the state.

The commission must consider in developing and implementing
emission standards for each existing source of carbon dioxide,
among other factors, the remaining useful life of the existing
source to which the standard applies, consistent with specified
federal regulations.

The commission must consider, consistent with its statutory duties
to achieve the prevention, abatement, and control of air pollution
by all commercially available and economically feasible methods,
the overall economic impact from any and all emission standards and
compliance schedules developed and implemented under specified
federal regulations.

The commission may develop, on a unit-by-unit basis for individual
existing sources and emissions of carbon dioxide at these existing
sources, consistent with federal regulation, emission standards
that are less stringent than applicable federal emission guidelines
or longer compliance schedules than those required by federal
regulations. This determination must be based on:

(1) Unreasonable cost of control resulting from plant age,
location, or basic process design;

(2) Physical impossibility of installing necessary control
equipment; or

(3) Other factors specific to the existing source or class of
existing sources that make application of a less stringent standard
or final compliance time significantly more reasonable.

If any provision of the bill or the application thereof to any
person or circumstance is held invalid, the invalidity must not
affect other provisions or applications of the bill that can be
given effect without the invalid provision or application and to
this end these provisions are declared to be severable.

PROPONENTS: Supporters say that the bill makes sure state
implementation of federal greenhouse gas regulations reasonably



considers issues like commercial availability of technology and
reduces the risks the existing plants would face under the federal
regulations.

Testifying for the bill were Representative Richardson; Association
of Missouri Electric Cooperatives; City Utilities of Springfield,
MO; Missouri Farm Bureau; Missouri Chamber of Commerce; Associated
Industries of Missouri; Ameren Missouri; and Greg Sopkin,
Wilkinson, Barke, and Knauer, LLP.

OPPONENTS: There was no opposition voiced to the committee.

OTHERS: Others testifying on the bill asserted that this is a
complicated issue and they will continue working with the sponsor
on this legislation.

Testifying for informational purposes was Missouri Energy
Development Association.


